
DES Announces $2.5 Million for Area Agencies on Aging
Funding to Support Rate Increases and Incentives

for Direct Care Workers

PHOENIX - (September 2, 2021) The Arizona Department of Economic Security (DES)
announced today it will distribute $2.5 million in funding derived from the Fiscal Year 2022
budget to support the Area Agencies on Aging (AAA) statewide. The funding will be used for
home care provider rate increases and incentives for direct care workers in non-medical home
and community based services.

“Direct care workers are critical to ensure the quality of life for our older adults,” said DES
Director Michael Wisehart. “With this funding, we can further support the men and women who
have dedicated their lives to this vulnerable population, while also incentivizing more to enter
into the field and care for older adults.”

The AAAs are public or nonprofit private agencies that serve older Arizonans. AAAs are
designated by the federal Administration for Community Living to plan and coordinate services
at the local level, including advocating for older adults and offering information on programs,
community supports and the options available to support the health, nutrition and comfort of
Arizonans in later life. These services reduce the need for institutional care and allow individuals
to remain in their own homes or live with their families.

Direct care workers provide a variety of services to older adults, including:

● Attendant Care
● Housekeeping
● Personal Care
● Respite

The services are provided through partnerships between DES and Arizona's Area Agencies on
Aging. Area Agencies on Aging coordinate services and their case managers determine
eligibility. Find your local AAA.

###

https://des.az.gov/services/older-adults/area-agency-on-aging-locations

